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NEXT MEETING DATE – Wednesday, January 25th at the 

Newport Library at 6:30 PM. 

 

Anne Schatz will be talking about pollination and how to insure 
 good nutrition for your bees

 

HAPPY HOLIDAYS! 
Hope that everyone’s bees are curled up tight in their hives waiting for Santa to 
bring them some fondant for Christmas Let’s keep our fingers crossed that none 
of us has too devastating a winter and that we all come out in the spring with 
only a few losses. 

We had a great end of the year meeting in November. It was a holiday party with 
goodies to eat, a chance to share ideas for next year’s meetings and a raffle.  
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The honey tasting was the highlight and we even had some Manuka Honey - a 
medicinal honey from New Zealand – to try. Though there wasn’t a lot of honey 
extracted on the coast this year, we did have 6 entries and after a round of 
tasting determined that Mark Aiassa won first place, Stan Scotton and Jim 
Parrish were tied for second place and third place went to Pat Wackford. 
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We held a raffle of a variety of beekeeping equipment and paraphernalia and 
everyone present went home with a prize. 

 

 
 

 We all liked it so much that we plan to have a raffle at the end of every meeting 
in 2017. Just a reminder – the 2017 meeting dates are: : 25 Jan, 22 Feb, 22 Mar, 26 
Apr, 24 May, 28 Jun, 26 Jul, 23 Aug, 27 Sep, 25 Oct, and 29 November. As usual 
we have moved the November meeting next year to avoid Thanksgiving travel plans 
and we will once again not meet in December. 

 

The new Board for 2017 was announced and the President will be Rick Olson, Vice 
Presidents will be Kathy Cope and Anne Schatz, Treasurer is Stan Scotton, secretary 
is Becca Fain and Past president is Nancy McDowell. At large members for 2016 are 
Patti Johnson, Jon Sumpter and Neil Crawford. 

 

A special award was instituted this year by our presidents Anne Schatz and Nancy 
McDowell for service to the club and this year’s winners were Becca Fain and Rick 
Olson. 
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WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING YOU ALL IN 2017! HOPE YOU ALL HAVE A WONDERFUL 
CHRISTMAS AND A VERY HAPPY NEW YEAR. 

 

 

 

Don’t Forget … It’sTime to Order Bees 
 

It is time to think about your bee order for next bee year. Once again Tillamook Beekeepers and 
Central Coast Beekeepers will be doing a joint bee order with the bees coming from local 
suppliers.  I need to know at our January meeting who wants bees and how many nucs and 
packages you want. I know this is difficult to do in January, but Bob Allen with the Tillamook Bee 
Club, needs numbers when he contacts our suppliers. I encourage you to overestimate your 
order as we can always reduce the number of packages and nucs but our initial order is the 
maximum we can get. Bob and I will most likely be unable to accommodate additional requests 
for packages and nucs after January.  

This year you will again be able to order five frame nucleus hives (nucs) and/or four (4) pound 
packages. Both the nucs and the packages come with Carniolan queens the same as last year. 
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Bob and I were told last year that prices will be going up this year. I will not know the actual 
prices until March but last year packages were $81.00 and Nucs were $91.00 with a five ($5.00) 
dollar handling fee (which will stay the same) for each order. You can expect pickup to be the 
first or second week of April. Pickup will be at my house in Lincoln City.  

You must be a member of either Central Coast Beekeepers or Tillamook Beekeepers to order 
through our club. That is a requirement of the suppliers. Even with the cost of membership you 
are still getting a great price. The suppliers are doing this as a service to the clubs to encourage 
membership in the regional Bee Clubs.  

 

So at our January meeting: I need to know how many packages and nucs you want to order for 
next bee year.  

 

Stan Scotton 
 

 
  This is the official publication of the Central Coast Beekeepers Association (CCBA) for the purposes of 
informing and educating its membership. Any use of the materials included in this newsletter for other reasons 
must be approved by the board of CCBA. The information and opinions expressed by the authors in this 
newsletter are for informational purposes only and are not necessarily endorsed by the Central Coast 
Beekeepers Association. 

 To arrange for publication or distribution of this material, please contact the organization through their e-mail 
account at: www.centralcoastbeekeepers@gmail.com  

Rebecca Fain – Newsletter Editor 

 

Board members of the organization, identified below, can also be reached at this address  

 Co-President – Nancy McDowell 

 Co- President – Anne Schatz  

Vice President – Rick Olson  

Past President – Dan Speers  

Treasurer – Stan Scotton 

 Secretary – Rebecca Fain  

At Large – Max Kuhn 

At Large – Neill Crawford 

, primarily in California and 
the West, preferring a 
Mediterranean climate with 
mild rainy winters and dry 
summers and most hardy to 
USDA zone 8b.  Alternate 
names are California Lilac and 
Blue Blossom, alluding to the 
glorious flowers in moderate 
to low fertility, in full sun, 
without summer water and 
are quite drought tolerant, 
once established.  They fix 
their own nitrogen, allowing 
them to thrive in poor 
conditions.  Increasing water 
and soil fertility, common 
factors in garden settings, will 
cause pathogen problems 
and contribute to this plant’s 
reputation as being short 
lived.  Another factor that can 
contribute to disease are 
pruning into woody tissue, 
particularly during wet 
weather.  If you must prune, 
do so directly after flowering 
and only take off the present 
year’s growth.  In conditions 
that mimic its native 
environment, some species 
can live longer than 25 years.   

     Bloom periods for 
Ceanothus varieties extend 
from March into August in the 
Pacific Northwest.  Because 
pollinators so favor this plant, 

 
Gaylyn Mathews, another new club beekeeper 
with husband Shaun, sent this picture of one of 
their hives enjoying a beautiful spring j aunt and 
catching some rays! 

http://www.centralcoastbeekeepers@gmail.com/

